## NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on January 3, 2023 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 4:00 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, David Irvine and Robert Leavitt, Superintendent Paul Pires, Retired Superintendent Bruce Harper Sr. and Daysha Morell.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the December 5, 2022 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Paul Pires said that he has been updated on PFAS.

The Mass. Works Grant was \$176,000.00.

Community Project Grant: Paul Pires will be working with Lori Trahan and the other Water Districts for funding filter and carbon replacement.

Daysha will be looking into the Money Market.

Paul Pires said that he would like to look into the following:

- a) Mapping the Water District for hydrant and shut off valves with GIS.
- b) Flushing the entire system and checking pressure at hydrants.
- c) Taking inventory of lead in the system.

Bruce Clark spoke about Bruce Harper's request to work one day a week for a year. Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Irvine: the vote was unanimous.

At our next Budget Meeting we will speak about future retirements.

Our next Meeting will be Feb. 6, 2023 at 4:00 p.m.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to adjourn at 5:10 p.m. seconded by Commissioner Leavitt; the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,
Roberton Leavit

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk